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Mission Statement 
The students at  

St Peter Chanel School  
will receive a comprehensive education 

with a special emphasis on  
their Catholic faith development. 

 
Christ Jesus became 

our Saviour by his 
suffering, death and 

resurrection. 
 
 
 

School Vision 
Whole Education.  Whole Person. 

We want our students to be: 
Followers of Christ, Thinkers,  

Contributors, Communicators,  
Self Managers 

St Peter Chanel Catholic School 

5 Vardon Road, Te Rapa,  
Hamilton 3200 

Phone:  (07) 849 3734 
Email:  admin@spc.ac.nz 
Website:  www.spc.ac.nz 

This week’s Bible Quote 

Important Dates  
May 2025 
 

June 
Thurs 26th  Kiribati Independence (12th 
   July) celebration Mass 

Fri 27th   Jump June Event 
   Mufti Day  
   Last Day Term 2 
 
 
 
    

Term 3 

July 

 
Mon 14th  Teachers Only Day –Maths 
   Curriculum 

Tues 15th  Day One Student Term 3 

 

 

     

Sts Peter and Paul, Apostles 
Simon Peter answered, “You are the 
Messiah, the Son of the living God.” 

 
 

   Matthew 16:15 
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Grand Opening 
SPC Multi-Purpose Hall 
Wednesday 30th July 
10.00 am. 
Join us at St Peter Chanel Catholic School, 5 Vardon Road, Te Rapa, Hamilton, as 
we celebrate the opening of our new multi-purpose hall. Enjoy the celebration, 
the whakatau, the blessing, speeches, entertainment, and morning tea. 
 

Please RSVP to admin@spc.ac.nz by Friday, July 25th, to assist us with seating and 

catering. We look forward to seeing you. 
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2025 BOARD OF TRUSTEE ELECTIONS 
ST PETER CHANEL CATHOLIC SCHOOL 

 
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers. 

This year is the Board of Trustees Triennial Elections. We have 5 positions for parents on the Board.  St Peter Cha-

nel Catholic School has always been very fortunate in having a strong Board of parents who provide governance 

and support for the education of our students. This year some of our current Board have indicated they will not be 

standing for re-election. 

Every parent and legal caregiver is entitled to be on the Board and each parent and legal caregiver has the right to 

vote if an election is required.  An election will be held if the number of nominees exceed the number of positions 

to be filled on the Board. 

School Boards are responsible for ensuring that the school’s overall performance is acceptable and ensuring that 

all legal requirements are met.  You can get more information about the Board, what they do, and what may be 

required of you, by visiting the following website: https://www.schoolboardelections.org.nz/assets/05fbf6dda2/

Community-member-guide-to-the-role-of-the-board-of-trustees_Sept-2020-v2.pdf  Community Member Guide to 

the Role of School Boards . Two of our current Board members are happy to answer your questions. Their contact 

details are: Derek Burrough, email claderk@hotmail.com and Marcus Hall, email marcusjthall@gmail.com.  

If you are interested in being on the Board for the benefit of your child/ren and the school, nominations will open 

on Monday, 14 July.  A nomination form and an information sheet will be emailed to you during the school holi-

days. Alternatively, you can collect a form from the school office from Monday, 14 July until Friday, 18 July, or 

download it from our school website as of Monday, 14 July. 

Please bear in mind that Nominations close at noon on Wednesday, 6 August 2025. 

The Voting Roll will be available for viewing at the school office during normal school office hours from Thursday, 

26 June until Friday, 27 June, and from Monday 14 July until Wednesday, 16 July.  If your name is not on this list, 

please let me know.   

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.  

Sarie Gilbertson, Returning Officer, Ph 07 849 3734, Cell 022 156 6171 

 

Nominations open on Monday, 14 July 2025 

Nominations close at noon Wednesday, 6 August 2025 

Voting will open on Wednesday, 13 August 2025 

Voting will close at 4pm Wednesday, 10 September 2025 

Board takes office on Wednesday, 17 September 2025 

https://click.comms.nzsta.org.nz/?qs=8e532229eea1652414cbe238c9f38913abbe0f534e89da4c448af9cf6130f776f742fefc3011ff44ee8e7426264399fc0f189a3711ae2d49
https://click.comms.nzsta.org.nz/?qs=8e532229eea1652414cbe238c9f38913abbe0f534e89da4c448af9cf6130f776f742fefc3011ff44ee8e7426264399fc0f189a3711ae2d49
mailto:claderk@hotmail.com


Yummy Stickers 

CHANGE OF DATE: 
Due to organizational matters beyond 
our control the next Teacher Only Day 
for the SPC staff, is now Monday 14th 
July 2025. (First day Term 3) and not 
the 15th August as previously adver-
tised.   
 
 
 
 
 

Teacher Only Day 
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Yummy stickers 
Keep collecting the stickers and help 
our school by getting us sports equip-
ment.  All you have to do is bring that 
stickers to Room 8 and hand it to  Mrs 
Murphy.  Alternatively, drop the stick-
ers into the school office.  
 
 

 

Sausage Sizzle 

Due to circumstances this Friday’s 
(27th June) Sausage Sizzle has been 
cancelled.   
Sausage Sizzle will return in Term 3. 

Mufti Day  

Friday 27 July - YCC (Young Catholics 
Care) Mufti fundraiser, last day of 
Term 2. YCC Day is a special event 
when Caritas joins forces with Catholic 
schools across New Zealand. Together, 
we stand in solidarity to support a 
good cause, raising funds and 
awareness for a selected focus school. 
Students are asked to donate a gold 
coin or a larger amount to the cause. 
This year, we are standing in solidarity 
with St Leo’s Secondary School in Kiri-
bati. 
 
By coming together as one, we can 
help the students and teachers at St 
Leo’s achieve something they’ve al-
ways dreamed of — permanent class-
rooms where students can learn, grow, 
and thrive.  
 



Sacramental Programme 

The original dates have been altered 
due to Bishop Richard’s availability. 

Monday  Session 
30th June  School Holidays 
7th July  School Holidays 
14th July  Reconciliation 
20th July  Confirmation 
   Communion 
   
 

Head Lice 

Drum Tutor 

Experienced drummer/tutor available 

for drum lessons during school hours 

Lessons will be one-on-one for a half an 

hour one day a week.  Lessons cost 

$30.00 per lessons and need to be paid 

at the time of the lesson. Pupils will be 

taught to read drum music and various 

styles will be taught such as rock, pop, 

blues and disco. Students who wish to 

continue their tuition and any new stu-

dents 8 years or older please contact 

Malcolm details below . 

Phone or Text 

Malcolm Boyd on 

021-152-3747 
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There has been an outbreak of head lice in the school, and your child may have 
contracted the condition.  We are asking that all parents examine their child’s hair 
for signs of lice infestation.  The lice themselves are often hard to find because they 
move around on the head.  Therefore, you should be looking for the eggs or nits.  
These appear as tiny silvery white specks attached to the hair shaft near the scalp.  
Dandruff and hairspray may look similar but these are easily brushed away, the eggs 
are not.  Other signs of lice infestation may be a red rash and scratch marks on the 
scalp, nape of the neck or behind the ears. 
If your child has contracted head lice do not be alarmed.  Although the condition is 
unpleasant, it is easily treated with specialist treatment which is available from your 
local chemist.  Any articles which may harbour lice such as clothes, towels and bed 
linen should be washed in hot water and detergent.  Combs and brushes should al-
so be washed in hot soapy water. 
As head lice are highly contagious it is suggested that you examine and treat all 
members of the family at the same time. 
For more information of other lotions and shampoos see your local chemist. 
Head lice can happen to anyone.  It doesn’t matter whether your hair is curly or 
straight, long or short, blond or brunette.  And contrary to popular belief lice prefer 
clean rather than dirty hair. 
 



Kiribati National Day 
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Kiribati National Day 12th July 
Our Kiribati students lead the Thursday’s school Mass celebrating Kiribati National 
Day, which falls during the term break. The students wore their national clothing 
and recited the prayers of the faithful in Kiribati and English.  The Kiribati communi-
ty sang the communion songs –it was beautiful. Kiribati became independent from 
England on July 12th, 1979. Thank you to everyone who us in the celebration. 
 



Jumping June 
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Monday 23rd June 2025 
 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 

On Friday 27 June we will be holding our Jumping June event! Thank you to those who have fundraised, 
we have loved seeing students working hard to reach their goals. 
 

Jumping June is all about Fun! Your children will get to come on the day and skip with their fellow class-
mates, friends and students. Friday is a mufti day, so please consider what the children are wearing or 
bring shorts to change into. Your child is welcome to wear trainers during the skipping challenge. Please 
send your child to school with a named water bottle - skipping is hot work. 
 

In addition to supporting the Heart Foundation, students who raise just $10 will be able to choose a 
prize! They can start ordering from the 27th of June until the 27th of July Remember, ordering online is 
the best way to ensure you get what you’d like, so please get online! 
 

 

 

 

Thanks for your support, 

Anna Cornille and Katrina Murphy. 

Event Day Schedule 

9:00am - 10:00:am Year 3/4 Event 

10:00am - 11:00am Year 7/8 Event 

11:00am - 11:30am Break Time 

11:30am - 12:30pm Year 5/6 Event 

12:50pm - 1:30pm Lunch Break 

2:00pm - 3:00pm Year 1/2 Event 
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AIMS Games Fundraiser 



If your child is away it is vital you con-

tact the school office and let them 

know.   

Email: admin@spc.ac.nz or text:  022 

156 6171 or Ph. (07) 849 3734 and 

leave a message. Please give the rea-

son for the absence as the Ministry of 

Education collects this data everyday. 

 

 

 

 Absences 

1 0  

Mass Times 

St Peter Chanel 
Tuesday 10.15am 
Thursday 10.15am  
Saturday 5.00pm  
St Joseph’s 
Wednesday 10.15 am  
Friday 10.15am  
Saturday 9.00am  
Sunday 9.00am 
 
Donations to Parish of the Holy Cross: 
One off Donations: Foyer envelope. Or 
bank: 02-0454-0000400-000 Auto-
matic Payments: Contact office 
 
Parish Priest: Fr Raj  
Office & Residence:  
86 Clarkin Rd Hamilton, 3214  
Ph: 07 855 6214  
Email: parishhc@cdh.org.nz  
Website: holycross.cdh.org.nz 
Office:  St Joseph’s 86 Clarkin Rd 
Hours: 
Wednesday  9.00-12.00 
Thursday   9.00-4.00 
Friday  2.00-4.00 

School Dates 2025 

Term 2 –  28th April—27th June 
Term 3 –  14th July—19th September 
Term 4 –  6th October– 19th Decem-
ber 
Easter Friday  18th April (School Holi-
days) 
Public Holidays – school closed 
King’s Birthday– 2nd June 
Matariki –  20th June 
(during term break) 
Teacher Only Day Monday 14th July 
Labour Day – Mon.  27th October 
 

mailto:admin@spc.ac.nz


2025 St Peter Chanel Sports Club Newsletter Term 2 Week 9 

TERM 2 SPORTS TEAMS ROLL OVER TO TERM 3! 
Provided all your child’s Term 2 sports fees are paid, all SPC 
basketball and Yr 3-6 netball players from Term 2 will auto-
matically roll over into Term 3.  

You don’t need to re-register your child - it’s all sorted! Go sport! 

ALL YEAR 7 & 8 - TERM 3 SPORTS 

For Term 3 our Yr 7 & 8 students can play the following 
sports with Saints United:  

      Volleyball link        

      Basketball link 

For more info contact Philippa, saints@stjosephs.school.nz  

SPORT PARENT LEADS 

CORRECTION - last week’s parent lead list was incorrect. My apologies! 
 
AIMS Games - Miha Brown, spcaimsgames@gmail.com 
Basketball - Andre Rumney, andre.rumney@gmail.com 
Gymnastics - Sandra Elliott-Brown, spcsecretary2020@gmail.com 
Netball - Miha Brown, spcsecretary2020@gmail.com 
Splash Polo - Sandra Elliott-Brown, spcsecretary2020@gmail.com 
Touch - Jo McLaren, jo.mclaren@hotmail.co.nz 
Water Polo - Sarah Quinn, quinnlandscaping@xtra.co.nz 

For more information please contact Sarie, sports@spc.ac.nz 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY SPORTS PROGRAMMES 

Check out the end of this newsletter for information on lots of different 
school holiday sports programmes. Go sport!  

https://enrolmy.com/saints-united/book-now/27-Saints-United-Volleyball---Term-3-2025
https://enrolmy.com/saints-united/book-now/26-Saints-United-Basketball---Term-3-2025-
mailto:spcsecretary2020@gmail.com
mailto:spcsecretary2020@gmail.com
mailto:spcsecretary2020@gmail.com
mailto:spcsecretary2020@gmail.com
mailto:spcsecretary2020@gmail.com
mailto:quinnlandscaping@xtra.co.nz


A massive THANK YOU to all of our wonderful sports sponsors! Your 
kindness and generosity mean so much to us and we truly appreciate you 
all. Thank you for helping make SPC sport outstanding!  

THANK YOU TO ALL OUR SPC SPORTS SPONSORS! 

BASKETBALL 

Saints Blue became proud champions of their pool on Tuesday night with a 
25-24 win over Crawshaw Storm. They had lost to this team a few weeks 
ago so were stoked to get this win. The team started strong and carried 
the momentum through the game with accurate shooting, minimising turno-
vers and fierce defence. These boys really earnt their pool finals win 
playing with grit. Very grateful to our whaanau supporters and coach Jed. 
Good job to Bax, Lennox and the rest of the team!  










